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WELCOME  JUNIOR CLASS of 2027
Welcome to your Junior year! You will have the opportunity to receive a Junior
Newsletter like this one several times during this year. In the newsletter, you will
be notified of educational opportunities, scholarships open to Juniors, and
other important information that could be of value to you. The newsletters will
also be posted to the school website www.bellevuepublicschools.org where
you click on SCHOOLS and then BELLEVUE EAST. The current newsletters will be
posted under the Academics tab  Remember to listen to the announcements.
Many times, Important information is given during this time that maybe more
current than, or not included in the newsletter. We hope all of you will come by
to visit us this year. If your parents need to contact the Counseling office,
please have them call 402-293-4151, or email malinda.hadley@bpsne.net

Counselors

Mrs. Pribyl                     A-F
Mr Chudomelka          H-N
Mrs. Onken                   P-W

Mrs. Anderson             G,O & X-Z
Don’t forget to follow Mr.

Chudomelka on X
@MikeChudomelka for counseling
news. And follow @ChieftainNation

for school news

NOTE:

Important Upcoming Dates

IT IS NEVER TO EARLY TO START
PLANNING FOR LIFE AFTER HIGH SCHOOL.

SOMETIME OVER THE FIRST SEMESTER,
MEET WITH YOUR SCHOOL COUNSELOR
TO MAKE SURE YOU ARE ON TRACK TO
GRADUATE AND TO ENSURE YOU ARE

MEETING THE ACADEMIC REQUIREMENTS
FOR COLLEGE ADMISSION. IF NOT

ALREADY, GET INVOLVED IN
EXTRACURRICULAR ACTIVITIES TO

INCREASE YOUR CHANCES FOR
SCHOLARSHIPS AND COLLEGE

ADMISSIONS. PLAN TO ATTEND A
FINANCIAL AID PROGRAM TO LEARN

HOW TO PAY FOR COLLEGE AND ATTEND
A COLLEGE FAIR TO MEET WITH COLLEGE

REPRESENTATIVES. 

First day of school
Back to 

School Bash



EducationQuest
BEFORE YOU DECIDE WHAT COLLEGE TO ATTEND, EXPLORE CAREERS YOU MAY
WANT TO PURSUE. THIS WILL HELP YOU FIND SCHOOLS THAT FIT YOUR CAREER
INTERESTS AND GOALS. 

THINK ABOUT YOUR INTERESTS AND SKILLS
ASK YOUR SCHOOL COUNSELOR ABOUT INTEREST OR SKILLS ASSESSMENTS
OFFERED AT YOUR SCHOOL. YOU CAN ALSO USE THE FREE CAREER CRUISING
ASSESSMENT AT AN EDUCATIONQUEST LOCATION.

YOU’LL FIND FREE ONLINE ASSESSMENTS AT:
• NEBRASKACAREERCONNECTIONS.ORG
• MYNEXTMOVE.ORG
• BIGFUTURES.COM

The PSAT, which qualifies students for the National Merit
Scholarship, will be on Tuesday, October 14th at The Welcome
Center during the school day. We will provide Transportation. 

To register, students need to bring $20 to Mrs. Strawn or Mrs.
Hadley in the Counseling Office by Friday, September 6th. Only

Sophomores and Juniors are allowed to take the test. 

When: October 14th at the Welcome Center. Transportation will be
provided.

 
Cost: $20 Cash or Check to Mrs. Strawn or Ms. Hadley

What is the PSAT/NMSQT exam?
The PSAT/NMSQT exam assesses the academic skills that students

have developed over the years, primarily through their
coursework. These skills are considered essential for success in

high school, college, and career. The PSAT is co-sponsored by the
College Board and National Merit Scholarship Corporation. You

must take the PSAT in 11th grade in order to be considered for the
National Merit Scholarship Program.

PSAT/NMSQTPSAT/NMSQT


